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Dates for your diary: 

Back to school - Wednesday 4th January  

Sixth Form application deadline – 13th January 

29th/30th March – We Will Rock You school show 

 

 

 

Headteacher’s 

Update 

 

 

Wishing all our families a very Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Message from Mr O’Sullivan  

I am hoping that lots of you read the newsletter a week 

ago and have taken the opportunity to ensure that 

Santa has been informed about dropping a book off at 

Christmas. I’ve been handed an early Christmas gift of a 

book by a member of staff which I will enjoy diving into 

in the new year.  Reading will become a real drive in the 

school for 2023, so if parents have any ideas how to 

promote and support this further, please reach out and 

get in touch. During our quest to promote reading 

further we have encountered various studies which, to 

be honest, reflect the obvious; however, I have listed a 

few below in order to help you support the reluctant 

readers in your family. 

• Students are less able to learn other curricula if 
they do not develop sufficient reading skills by 
the middle of primary school.  

• Reading for pleasure is more important for 
children's cognitive development than their 
parents' level of education and is a more 
powerful factor in life achievement than socio-
economic background.  

• 16-year-olds who choose to read books for 
pleasure outside of school are more likely to 
secure managerial or professional jobs in later 
life.  

• Children who read books often at age 10 and 
more than once a week at age 16 gain higher 

results in maths, vocabulary and spelling tests 
at age 16 than those who read less regularly.  

• Low levels of literacy cost the UK an estimated 
£81 billion a year in lost earnings and increased 
welfare spending, impacting on 'the success of 
the economy as a whole'.  

• Per capita incomes are higher in countries 
where more adults reach the highest levels of 
literacy proficiency and fewer adults are at the 
lowest levels of literacy. 

• Reading extensively and for pleasure can foster 
the development of stronger reading habits 
and increase literacy skills at a greater rate 
than through formal literacy lessons.  

• 19% of readers say that reading stops them 
from feeling lonely. This is backed up by a study 
analysing social connectedness which found 
that reading books significantly reduces 
feelings of loneliness for people aged 18-64. 

• Higher literacy skills are associated with a range 
of positive societal benefits, including having a 
stronger sense of belonging to society and 
being more likely to trust others. 

• Studies have found that reading for pleasure 
enhances empathy, understanding of the self, 
and the ability to understand one's own and 
others' identities. 23 For example, reading 
Harry Potter has been shown to improve 
children's attitudes toward stigmatized groups 
such as immigrants, refugees, and members of 
the LGBT community. 
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And something that was quite humorous regarding the 

importance of a book. 

BOOK is a revolutionary technological breakthrough: no 

wires, no electric currents, no batteries.  Nothing to be 

connected or switched on.  So easy to use, even a child 

can operate it!  Compact, portable, it can be used 

anywhere -- even on a beach, yards from a power 

point.  Yet it is powerful enough to hold as much 

information as a CD-ROM disc!  Here's how it works: 

BOOK is constructed of literally hundreds of 

sequentially numbered sheets of paper (recyclable), 

each capable of holding thousands of bits of 

information.  The pages are locked together with a 

custom fit device (a "binder") which maintains each 

sheet in its correct sequence. 

Opaque Paper Technology (OPT) allows the 

manufacturer to utilize BOTH sides of each sheet, thus 

doubling information density while cutting 

costs.  Sheets are scanned optically, registering 

information directly to the brain -- the most efficient 

interface yet developed! 

And simple: a flick of a finger takes you to the next 

sheet! 

BOOK may be taken up at any time and used merely by 

opening it! 

BOOK never crashes or requires rebooting.  The 

"browse" feature permits you to move instantly to any 

single sheet AND move forward and backward as you 

wish.  Forget scrolling arrows or multiple key 

commands!  BOOK often comes with an "index” feature 

which pinpoints the exact sheet location of any selected 

information for instant retrieval. 

An optional "BOOKmark" accessory allows you to open 

book at THE EXACT PLACE YOU LEFT IT IN A PREVIOUS 

SESSION ...  even if BOOK has been closed! Best of all, 

BOOKmarks fit universal design standards ... any 

BOOKmark can be used in any BOOK by any 

manufacturer! A brand-new BOOKmark can even be 

used in a BOOK that predates it by months, even years! 

Should you wish to store numerous views in a single 

book, multiple BOOKmarks can be used. 

You also have the option to make personal notes next 

to BOOK text entries with an optional programming 

tool, Portable Erasable-Nib Cryptic Intercommunication 

Language Stylus (PENCILS). 

Portable, durable, and affordable, BOOK is being hailed 

as the precursor of a new information-delivery 

wave.  BOOK's appeal is so certain that thousands of 

self-employed content creators (like me) have 

committed to the platform, and edit technicians are 

evaluating their submissions. 

Life is short.  Information is dear.  Forget the Internet. 

When deciding to access information, think BOOK. 

Happy Christmas everyone. 

Remembering World War One  
My Great, Great Grandfather was in World War One. His 

name was Harry Lander and he married Rosa Richman. 

In English with Ms Lewis we are learning about WW1 as 

we read ‘Remembrance’ by Theresa Breslin, so I 

brought in some postcards that Harry sent to his wife 

and children in 1915. It included the line, " Must also 

thank you for the gloves with fond love to you and the 

children." 

by Caoimhe, Year 7 

Stem Club Fun 

With the ever-increasing concerns about Climate 

Change and Global Warming, STEM Club have been 

working with Miss Sabharwal over the past 5 weeks to 

create Moja Island! Moja Island is an island powered 

solely by renewable energy sources. Each group was 

responsible for a particular part of the island and had to 

use the natural resources available in that region to 

design energy resources. This week, the students 

presented their island models to each other at a COP27 

style conference. The final islands were of an incredibly 

high standard and looked superb. Well done to all that 
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took part and especially to our winners: John, Alice  and 

Demi! 

 

 

Dr Frost: Class Award 

The competition for DrFrost points in Y7&8 has now 

ended and whilst it was a close fought contest, there 

had to be a winner! 7C2 and 8C1 were the victors 

scoring very impressively over the 3 week period. With 

assessments having been returned for many year 

groups this week, it is a perfect time to be logging on 

and trying out the tasks associated with incorrectly 

answered questions. Please see the video linked for 

more info. 

From the Maths Department 

 

Year 9 English 

9b1/En1 have been creating their own political parties, 

building on everything they learned from reading 

‘Animal Farm’ by George Orwell. Teams of four 

presented their political manifestos to Ms Lewis and 

the class, culminating in an election. Excellent 

campaigning, Comrades. 
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Knitting Club 

This term Knitting Club felt very festive. Existing and 

new members got stuck in and created lovely woolly 

mini chocolate yule logs; some even managed to knit 

two in the six weeks we had. Our second project was 

mini woolly hats to put on a tree or to give as small gift. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from the Knitting 

Club. 

 

Further textile donations needed 

A big thank you for all the donations to textiles - they 

have been great. If there are any more, please drop 

them into Reception.  

Year 7 Castle Design 

Well done to 7A1 who had an exciting lesson last week 

designing their own castles after learning about 

medieval castles. A particular favourite was the 

drawbridges designed by Olek, Max, Levi, Kai and Jude! 

Well done, all! 
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Year 13 History Trip to Portsmouth 

Year 13 had a brilliant trip to Portsmouth last week. 

Students were lucky enough to visit the HMS Victory 

and then the HMS Warrior as they learnt about 

changing up designs. Thank you to Mr Jones for helping 

us to drive there and making the day out possible! 

 

 

 

Lessons from Auschwitz Project 

Due to the generosity of the Lessons From Auschwitz 

Project, we are lucky enough to have four Year 13 

historians who will be visiting Auschwitz in February. 

They are really looking forward to this powerful learning 

opportunity. 
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Chemistry update 

This week Y11 students revisited the practical of 

measuring the temperature changes of a neuralisation 

reaction. Having the experience and confidence of a Y11 

student, they all followed the method to the letter 

without any support, measured all reactant quantities 

with great precision and  managed to get great results! 

Year 10 experimented on electrolysis of copper 

chloride. Their task was to separate copper chloride and 

observe what is happening at the anode and cathode. 

In this investigation a small amount of toxic chlorine gas 

is produced so the room was well ventilated to keep 

everyone safe! Do you know why chlorine is added to 

drinking water? Drinking water is disinfected by adding 

tightly controlled amounts of chlorine (up to 4 

milligrams per litre). A small amount of chlorine remains 

in water after treatment. This ‘residual’ amount of 

chlorine ensures that the water stays bacteriologically 

safe (harmful bacteria are killed) as it passes through 

long lengths of distribution mains.  

In very long distribution networks, chlorine is added at 

strategic points (boosting) to make sure there is 

enough. 

Year 9 students started learning about the periodic 

table and metals and non-metals. One of the key 

concepts in this unit, and often hard to remember, is ion 

formation. In this class activity each student was given 

randomly an element from the periodic table and had 

to figure out what type of ion would it form (positive or 

negative), based on the nature of the element and find 

the correct charge displayed around the room with 

post-it notes! All students were successful in identifying 

their correct charge, but some they were a bit shy when 

it came to showing their faces! 
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Christmas Hampers 
Following an assembly focused on the cost of living 

crisis, Turing House wanted to do their bit in supporting 

families in our local community. Tutor groups pulled 

together to create beautiful hampers, bursting with 

non-perishable items and festive favourites, 

accompanied by homemade Christmas cards. On Friday 

9th December, Mrs Curtis, Tom and Zoe (Lead Students) 

and members of the Charity and Community Student 

Council team delivered the boxes to the Whitton 

Community Association who were overwhelmed by 

your generosity. They were certain families would be 

appreciative of these extra care packages over the 

Christmas season. 

 

Sixth Former for a Day 

On Wednesday 7th December, Year 11 students took 

over the Sixth Form Common Room and spent the day 

experiencing the life of a Sixth Former. The aim of the 

day is to offer students the opportunity to trial subjects 

that they may opt to study at KS5 and to offer them 

some guidance beyond Post-18.  

Evie H and Lucy F wrote the below reflections from their 

day: 

Sixth Former for a Day was a great experience. We 

started our day off by meeting in the Common Room, 

where our current Sixth Formers spend their time at 

break and lunch, or their study periods. Each of our 

lessons informed me of what we would be learning 

during the course and expanded our knowledge of the 

subject. Not only did attending these lessons indicate to 

me what I would enjoy taking for my A Levels, but also 

what I might not enjoy as much. The teachers for each 

subject were extremely helpful and answered all of the 

questions we asked with great detail. We also had a 

workshop with St. Mary's University students, 

introducing us to possible pathways and courses we can 

take part in after our A-Levels which was really useful. 

Sixth Former for a Day has really helped us get a feel for 

exactly what our Post-16 journey will look like. 

Staff were so impressed with the maturity of the 'Sixth 

Formers' throughout the day, both through their 

responses to tasks in lessons but also their attitude and 

presentation. We really hope you all enjoyed the day; 

we certainly did! 

 

Sixth Form Application Deadlines 

Friday 13th January 
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Sixth Form Wellbeing and RS Day 

On Thursday 8th December, Mrs Jones and Mr Wood 

organised a Wellbeing and Religious Studies dropdown 

day. For the first half of the day, students took part in 

workshops delivered by Mind, Richmond, in which they 

focused on self-esteem, anxiety and depression. In the 

afternoon, students attended a 'Question Time' 

inspired conference where a panel of local religious 

leaders discussed their faith's approach towards the 

topic of Sexuality. The panel was chaired by Tom P. and 

Oliver P., both controlling the pace of discussion but 

also directing pertinent questions. A huge thank you all 

students who participated in the day, asking relevant 

and thoughtful questions. 

 

 

Sixth Form Christmas Social 

Sixth Form students enjoyed a fantastic Christmas social 

to 'Glide' at Battersea Power Station on Monday 

14th December. Come 11am, the ice rink was 

commandeered by a majority of Turing House Sixth 

Formers - some who looked like professional skaters, 

others who resonated more with Bambi! Despite this, 

fun was had by all... the snow helped us feel all the more 

Christmassy too! A definite trip to repeat! 
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UCAS Send Day 
Good luck to all the Year 13 students who submitted 

their UCAS applications this side of Christmas! Let's wait 

for those offers to start rolling in! 

 

 

 

Year 7 Boys Basketball Tournament 

The Year 7 boys took part in the borough basketball 

tournament last week, hosted by Hampton School. 

There were several schools in attendance with two 

pools being played, so plenty of basketball for the boys 

to enjoy. Each game proved to be a very close 

encounter, but the closest match was against the 

tournament winners - the Turing team came agonisingly 

close to causing the biggest upset of the day as they 

were up on the scoreboard against Grey Court but lost 

by just one point in the end! An impressive effort, 

nonetheless. Well done to everyone involved! 

 

Year 8 Boys Basketball v Green School  

The Year 8 basketball team continued their Junior NBA 

league this week. They came up against Green School 

and Villiers in back-to-back basketball action. Both 

opposing teams have proven to be stiff competition on 

the Year 9's side of the league. This was again the case 

for the Year 8 boys, but despite best efforts, it seemed 

like the Turing team's relentless pace of attack - not to 

mention their ability to force long range shots when in 

defence - was unstoppable on this occasion as they 

cruised to not one but two victories that afternoon. 

Well done to all involved! The Year 7 team get their shot 

at kick-starting the Junior NBA league soon too as they 

take on Lampton and Twickenham - report to follow in 

the new year. 
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Sports Clubs in the New Term 
Most after-school sports clubs will resume in the second 

week of the new term (this is the week commencing 

9th January). One or two clubs will also have moved to a 

different day of the week (such as judo club, which will 

be on a Wednesday and girls rugby club, which will be 

on a Tuesday), but an updated after-school club 

timetable will be confirmed and communicated home 

after the New Year. Well done to all students who have 

been involved with a sports club this year! 

Water Safety 

This warning from the Royal Life Saving Society about 

water safety is in response to the tragic news of four 

children who fell through frozen ice on a pond in the 

West Midlands yesterday. Tragically, three children 

have lost their lives and the fourth is critically ill. 

As we face a prolonged cold spell, which will go into the 

holiday period, please share the RLSS advice link with 

your families and talk to children about the dangers of 

frozen water. 

Year 7 Family Bingo night 

 

Parental safeguards on devices  
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Friends of Bushy Park Newsletter 
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Girls Football Opportunties - Christmas 

Please see some opportunities on the next page for girls 

to play football for FREE over Christmas. 
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Squads – 12-16 year olds  
The aim of this new and exciting programme is to 
provide girls between the ages of 12-16 with a fun, 
relevant and engaging recreational offer that allows 
them to develop themselves as much as their football 
skills in a safe, inclusive environment.  
To Register: 
http://faevents.thefa.com/bookevent?eventID=5886 
 

Girls Only Holiday Camp – Gunnersbury Park 
Come and join us for our FREE girls’ football Christmas 
Camp at Gunnersbury Park. Our football camp is 
delivered by our experienced football coaches who 
have expert knowledge of girls’ football. 
 
The camp will include learning new football skills, 
playing matches, and having fun in a safe environment. 
No prior football experience is required. Please supply 
your daughter with a packed lunch on the day (no nuts 
are allowed as a safety precaution). We will not be 
providing food on the day. 
 

 
 
To Register: 
https://www.brentfordfccst.com/event/gunnersbury-girls-
camp-22/ 
 
If you have any questions, please get in touch with 
Amber Llyod, Football Development Manager on 07436 
335938. 
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